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ANNAPOLIS FRIENDS NEWSLETTER –  

DECEMBER 2018 

 

MEETING SCHEDULE 

• Meeting for worship: 11 a.m. on First Days 
• First Day School for children: 11 a.m. (joining Meeting for Worship from 11:45 a.m. to noon) 
• Nursery care for our youngest: 11 a.m. 
• Meetings for Worship with a Concern for Business: 1st First Day of month at 9 a.m. 
• Adult religious education: As noted in the Meeting Calendar below and in Other Scheduled Items and Items of 

Note 
• Early meeting for worship (weather permitting outdoors) at 8 a.m. on 2nd, 4th, and 5th First Days 
• North County mid-week meeting: First Tuesday from 7 to 8 p.m., at 7627 Locust Grove Road, Glen Burnie. 

Call 410-439-2319 for more information. 
• NOTE: The deadline for submitting newsletter items is end of day the Monday after Meeting for Business. Please 

include the word “Newsletter” in your subject line. (All committees and their reps, and all F/friends with leadings 
are welcome to submit items for inclusion). 

MEETING CALENDAR 

 
DEC 1: 9am-2pm Holiday Market 
DEC 2: 9-10:45am Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business; 11am-12pm Meeting for Worship; 
12:15-1:30pm Potluck; 6:30-8:30pm Wm Penn House Potluck 
DEC 3: Newsletter items due by 5pm 
DEC 4: 7-9pm Green Team 
DEC 5: 7:30-9pm Guided Meditation 
DEC 6: 5-6pm Light House Open Table Group 
Dec 7: 8am-5:30pm MAJR/NAMI Focus Group Meeting 
DEC 8: 2-4pm Deconstructing Racism 
DEC 9: 8-9am Early Worship; 9:15-10:45am Sacred Chant and Circle Dance; 11am-12pm Meeting for 
Worship 
DEC 12: 2-4pm Pastoral Care Committee Meeting; 7:30-9pm Guided Meditation 
Dec 13: 2:30-4pm Spiritual Friendship; 5-6pm Light House Open Table Group; 7-9pm CSGA Business 
Meeting 
DEC 16: 9:15-10:45am Most Committees Meet; 11am-12pm Meeting for Worship; 12:30-1:30pm 
Committees: CREC 
DEC 19: 7:30-9pm Guided Meditation 
DEC 20: 5-6pm Light House Open Table Group 
DEC 23: 8-9am Early Worship; 9:15-10:45am Christmas Caroling; 11am-12pm Meeting for Worship; 12:30-
2pm Friends Writing Together 
DEC 26: 7:30-9pm Guided Meditation 
DEC 27: 5-6pm Light House Open Table Group 
DEC 30: 8-9am Early Worship; 9:15-10:45am Worship Sharing: TBA; 11am-12pm Meeting for Worship 
 
 
 
CARE OF THE MEETING HOUSE: Ministry and Worship Committee (Note: Peter T is assisting with mid-week check-in 
and reporting of any discrepancies found; Thank you Peter!) 

 

QUERIES FOR THE TWELFTH MONTH: The Meeting Community 

Are love and harmony within the Meeting community fostered by a spirit of open sharing? Do you endeavor to widen 
your circle of friendships within the Meeting, seeking to know persons of all ages and at all stages of the spiritual 
journey? Does the Meeting provide for the spiritual refreshment of all members and attenders? Do Friends provide 
spiritual and practical care for the elderly, the lonely, and others with special needs? 
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SUPPORT FROM PASTORAL CARE: Conflict Transformation in Community 

If you have experienced what you feel is an inappropriate behavior, we encourage you to speak to a member of 
*Pastoral Care. 
 
*Patty R., Minette, Nancy Jo, Kit, Minette 

 

OTHER SCHEDULED ITEMS AND REPORTS (Expanded in paragraphs following; all 

events at AFM unless otherwise noted) 

 

 

Meetings for Learning  

 

Thinking About Race 

 

Getting Clear with a Clearness Committee 

 

Announce and Discuss Lists 

 

Meeting For Business Minutes December 2018  

 

Meeting For Business Attachments 

 

Guidelines for Submission to this Newsletter 

 

 
******** 

 

 

 

Meetings for Learning:  
 
Generally 2nd and 4th First-Days 9:15-10:45am 
 
 
12/9 Sunday 9:15am: Sylvia Oliva- Sacred Chant & Circle Dance  
One Source that is within, between, and around us ... and then carry it into the world. No experience required. Bring a 
child, bring a friend. All are Welcome! Kid friendly! 
12/23 Christmas Caroling 
1/13 Sunday 9:15am: Patience Schenck: Our Life Is Love: The Quaker Spiritual Journey 
Part One of Four- An exploration of ten steps of the spiritual journey as experienced by early Friends and as 
experienced by modern Friends. 
1/27 Sunday 9:15am: Tom Wolfe: Our Life Is Love: The Quaker Spiritual Journey 
Part Two of Four- An exploration of ten steps of the spiritual journey as experienced by early Friends and as 
experienced by modern Friends. 
2/10 Sunday 9:15am: Patience Schenck: Our Life Is Love: The Quaker Spiritual Journey 
Part Three of Four- An exploration of ten steps of the spiritual journey as experienced by early Friends and as 
experienced by modern Friends. 
2/24 Sunday 9:15am: No MfL to honor Chesapeake Quarterly Meeting 
3/10 Sunday 9:15am: Patience Schenck: Our Life Is Love: The Quaker Spiritual Journey 
Part Four of Four- An exploration of ten steps of the spiritual journey as experienced by early Friends and as 
experienced by modern Friends. 

 
 

Upcoming Meetings for Learning (Dates TBA) 
                        2018 Quakerism 101 Series 
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Ann Riggs- Quaker Organizations as part of Quakerism 101 

Tom Wolfe: as part of Quakerism 101 
History of Recorded Ministry in Unprogrammed Meetings 

Other Upcoming Meetings for Learning  
Susan Wolfe on the Culture of the Early Christians  
Tim Mullady and Rizwan Jaka  
Boy Scouts and the Quakers as an InterFaith Learning 
            With Rizwan Jaka from All Dulles Area Muslim Society 
Beloved Heretic: A three act musical on the Life of Lucretia Mott 
Lisa Sarro: Maryland Legal Aid: spoke at GAIN… legal aid available to lower income citizens in AACO 

 
 

Back to top 
 

 

 

Thinking About Race 

Thinking About Race (December 2018) – FGC Institutional Assessment 
 
“For years, Friends of Color have told stories of racism and marginalization in their Monthly Meetings, at Gathering, in 
Committee Meetings, and at Central Committee.  The stories include travel, hospitality, and many ‘peculiar’ traditions 
of Friends General Conference (FGC) and of the affiliated Yearly and Monthly Meetings.  Some Friends of Color wonder 
why FGC needs to spend money on an assessment process when we have heard these stories.  It is the hope of those 
Friends who have committed time, energy and resources to gathering this information that a historic review of the 
stories will provide a description of how deeply systemic racism is embedded in our culture.  The stories, paired with a 
collection of qualitative and quantitative data collected during 2018, could not only help FGC Quakers of European 
Descent finally see the full complexity/depth of the problem but could inspire Friends to change how our language, our 
processes, and our unexamined traditions have pushed Friends of Color away from our community.  This report 
reflects a desire for transformation that will strengthen our beloved community.   
 
“… Vanessa Julye proposes white supremacy as a direct threat to living into blessed community where everyone has 
value….  White supremacy restricts the creation of a blessed community because it makes it difficult for people of 
color to be a part of the community.  White supremacy is white dominance.  In this culture, what is considered 
‘American’is really European-American culture.  If you are a part of that culture and fit into that culture, you don’t 
notice it.  It is invisible.  If you accept a structure as normal, there’s no need to change it.” 
 
From Institutional Assessment on Systemic Racism within Friends General Conference as Reported October 2018. See 
the full report here: 
https://www.fgcquaker.org/sites/default/files/attachments/IA%20Task%20Force%20report%20-%20final.pdf 
 
This column is prepared by the BYM Working Group on Racism (WGR) and sent to the designated liaison at each local 
Meeting.  The BYM WGR meets most months on the third Saturday from 10:00 am to 1:00 pm.  Locations vary to 
allow access to more Friends.  If you would like to attend, on a regular or a drop-in basis, contact clerk David 
Etheridge, david.etheridge@verizon.net.  

 
 

Back to top 

 

 

 
Getting Clear with a Clearness Committee 
 
It has been said that if you give Quakers a task, their first action is to establish a Committee.    Though no 
 doubt said in jest, one can appreciate that within the Quaker Meeting the Committee is where  
important matters are considered.  An Individual Member (or regular Attendee) can set up his/her own  
Committee –  a Clearance Committee.   The purpose of this Committee is to offer a safe and confidential 
 space where one can air matters of serious personal significance, both large and small. 
Parker Palmer, a Quaker expert on interpersonal communication, has written -- “Behind the Clearness 
 Committee is a simple but crucial conviction:  each of us has an inner teacher, a truth voice, that offers 

https://www.fgcquaker.org/sites/default/files/attachments/IA%20Task%20Force%20report%20-%20final.pdf
mailto:david.etheridge@verizon.net
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 the guidance and peace we need to deal with our problems.  He went on to explain that…” because that 
 inner voice can be obscured by both inward and outward interference, the function of the Clearness 
 Committee is to help remove that interference so one can better discover one’s own wisdom...”. 
 
 After meeting with one’s Clearance Committee, once or even several times, one soon realizes that the 
 intent of the Clearance Process is not to “fix” an individual but rather to provide a supportive and 
 confidential environment in which she/he will be respectfully and compassionately heard. 
 
If you are facing a major life event; trying to resolve a conflict; or simply seeking a safe space in which to 
 examine an important personal, professional or spiritual decision, consider bringing it privately to the 
 attention of a Pastoral Care Committee member.  You will then be able to determine if a Clearness 
 Committee is the right alternative for you. 
 
Current Pastoral Care Committee Members: 
Patty R. (Clerk); Nancy Jo S.; Kit H.; Minette C-S. 

 
 

Back to top 

 

 

 

Annapolis Friends Meeting E-mail Lists (Announce/Discuss)  

Annapolis Friends Meeting maintains two e-mail lists, Announce and Discuss, both for different uses by members and 
interested attenders who choose to join them.  If you are not a member or a regular attender of Annapolis Friends 
Meeting, then these lists probably have little interest for you.  Conversely, if you are a member/attender and have 
interest in one list, then it is quite likely you have an interest in the other, so feel welcome to join both if you 
wish.  Most do.  Joining (Subscribing) requires a review by the list manager or vetting by the Outreach Committee; 
but leaving (Unsubscribing) can be performed at your discretion in the manner prescribed below. 
 
The Announce List is for announcing events of concern directly relating to AFM and is meant to be used more 
restrictively.  Announce List members are invited to use 

afm-announce@googlegroups.com  
 

in order to: 
 
 *  request to hold members of the community in the Light. 
 *  announce births, marriages, ceremonies of commitment, illnesses, deaths, or memorial services. 
 *  announce AFM and committee/subcommittee meetings or changes to previously announced meetings. 
 *  announce specific Annapolis Friends, Baltimore Yearly Meeting or Chesapeake Quarterly Meeting business. 
 
To subscribe to the AFM Announce List, send an e-mail request with your desired address for inclusion to 

 douglasmcc2344@gmail.com  

or   

jenndelorge@yahoo.com 

To automatically unsubscribe from the Announce List and thus stop receiving emails from it, send an email from the 
address to be dropped from the service to 

 afm-announce+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com 
 
The Discuss List is for other more general concerns and more open discussion of issues or items that the list user 
believes of interest to the AFM community, e.g., items relating to peace or other Quaker testimonies, and for 
announcements of Quaker organizations and other groups with which Friends are affiliated.  Another way of looking at 

mailto:afm-announce@googlegroups.com
mailto:douglasmcc2344@gmail.com
mailto:wesjordan@comcast.net
mailto:afm-announce+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com
mailto:afm-announce+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com
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the AFM Discuss List is to consider it an AFM blog for your posting items of interest for discussion among the Meeting 
community.  More leeway is granted in the use of the Discuss list, but always use discretion and consider whether the 
prospective post is actually warranted for wide dissemination on either list. 

To subscribe to the AFM Discuss List, follow the same method above by sending a request for inclusion in the e-mail 
list to either 

 douglasmcc2344@gmail.com  

or   

jenndelorge@yahoo.com 

To automatically unsubscribe from the AFM Discuss List and thus stop receiving emails from it, send an email from the 
address to be dropped from the service to 

afm-discuss+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com 

In all cases, posts on both lists reflect list users' personal opinions and should clearly be understood to NOT reflect the 
consensus of Annapolis Friends Meeting. 
 
If you have any questions or misgivings about using either Announce or Discuss to address e-mails to those wider 
audiences, be clear about posting to AFM Announce, consider deferring to Discuss, or perhaps address e-mails to a 
more restrictive and specifically targeted audience (many fewer addressees).  Additionally, when responding to e-
mails sent out via Announce and Discuss, be very clear in your mind about your intention to respond to the entire 
list.  Alternatively consider sending a reply to the sender with a specific e-mail addressed to that person alone, thus 

obeying common e-mail courtesy. 

 

 

 

 

 

Back to top 

 

 

 

 

Annapolis Friends Monthly Meeting (AFM) 

Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business (MfB) 

Twelfth Month, Second Day, 2018 (12/2/18) 

Present were: Wes J. (clerk), Phil C. (recording clerk), Ellen M., Martha B., Nan & Sky E., Peter M., Francis W., Barb T., 

Julie R., Elise E., Lynada J., Karen C., Jennifer D-M., Sue P., Kim F., Cairn K., Bill K., Mary D., Mary B., Martha L., Kim, 

Cecile T., Dot W., Jean C., Sheila M., Larry M., Ruth S., Sylvia O.,  and Ann R. 

Our clerk welcomed Friends to MfB and remarked on the Meeting House’s annual, “near-miracle” transformation for AFM 

Holiday Market.  This year was, perhaps the most successful ever, based on customers, volume and proceeds. We gave with 

special appreciation to Cairn, market committee members, other Friends and family for their efforts – and for the return of 

the Meeting House to “normalcy.”  

(We noted concerns about storage of Market items on the front porch. Friends are reminded to use caution storing items 

around the new statute donated by Carol Brantley, pending its possible relocation.)  

Wes also reminded Friends that today’s Potluck will be our farewell to Leo Pickens and that 12/23 will be our annual 

Children’s Christmas program.  

mailto:douglasmcc2344@gmail.com
mailto:wesjordan@comcast.net
mailto:afm-announce+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com
mailto:afm-announce+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com
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For Nominating Committee, Elise offered an updated edition of our 2019 Slate of AFM officers, committees and liaison. 

Friends also thanked Wes for his 4 years service as Clerk of Meeting, and welcomed Martha B. the current Assistant Clerk 

as the new Clerk of Meeting.  We also noted that various other Friends are finishing terms as committee clerks and thanked 

them for their service, including: Elise finishing on Nominating Cmte, Suzanne finishing with Children’s Religious 

Education Cmte, Barb T. finishing with Peace and Social Concerns Cmte, and Marcia O. finishing with Trustees; Peter M. 

also will leave Meeting House and Land Cmte — happily, all with continuing enthusiastic service on other committees. 

For Peace and Social Concerns Cmte, Mary D. reported the committee’s discernment as to use of the  $4,340 available for 

our 2018 Quaker Causes allocation, as follows: 
 

$1,000 Light House Shelter 

$   350 Winter Relief 

$   100 FCNL 
$   100 Samaritan Visit 

$   100 Quaker House Fayetteville 

$   450 William Penn House 
$   450 Friends Wilderness Center 

$   450 Ramallah Friends School Directors’ Fund 

$   450 STRIDE Camping Scholarships 
$   450 Afghan Women’s Fund 

$   440 Quaker Voluntary Services 
 

For Stewardship and Finance Cmte, Sue P. offered a current Treasurer’s report and Phil offered a second reading of the 

AFM CY19 Budget. (See attached.)  As a highlight of the current Treasurer’s report, Sue noted that year-end 
contributions still are running several thousand dollars behind what is hoped for by year’s-end; but, with committees’ 

underspending and with our usual year-end surge in donations, we still hope to end with a surplus.   

Phil noted, in the slightly revised 2nd reader edition of the 2019 budget, that several features differ from previous years, 

including:  

a) We have eliminated “unrealized gains” on stock investments as income, since we don’t actually withdraw these 

amounts and the stock market could drop and eliminate them. 

b) We have increased our Lighthouse contribution to $2,000 and moved it from Quaker causes to a line item, indicating 

our intent to provide stronger and more consistent support Lighthouse. 

c) As a one time event, we will donate $5,000 to Lighthouse in memory of Carol Brantley.  (Originally, we expected this 

to support solar panels for a “Carol Brantley Light and Love” fund; however, Lighthouse has decided it would be more 

economical to participate in community solar & to use the “Light and Love Fund” for other residents’ needs. 

c) We will increase our annual support for Arundel Connecting Together (ACT) to $1,350, sharing a voting membership 

contribution with the County’s NAACP.  

e) As another one-time expense, AFM will host BYM Interim Meeting in March and there is a line item to cover 

anticipated expenses of approximately $1,500.  We will invite participants’ contributions during the event, but still expect 

our net cost may exceed $1,000 based on the last Interim hosted here. Our costs may be slightly higher because of our 

preference to use the Light House catering  program. 

f) MHL has recommended that we begin use of a county recycling service that will cost less than $100 for the entire year. 

With the foregoing increased expenses, our (as-yet) below-budget year-end contributions, and possible loss of major 
rental customers, S&F Committee was concerned that we either could face a budget-shortage of many thousand dollars or 



7 

 

could need to initiate a fund-raising drive to meet “normal” annual operating costs. Rather than commit AFM to either of 
these, S&F has recommended underfunding our AFM building fund and some capital expenses recommended by MHL 

(e.g., work on the floor, replacing folding chairs, installing a new deck, making an annual increase by $10,000 to our 

building fund).  Collectively, these cut-backs could save over $10,000 and balance the 2019 budget without a fundraising 

drive, even if a year-end surplus doesn’t materialize.  If the hoped-for surplus does arrive (as it has most years by at least 
$5,000), S&F could begin by fully funding the $10,000 building fund contribution (now only $5,900) and by reviewing 

other cut-back capital costs.  

After discussion, Friends approved the proposed 2019 budget with the agreed plan to increase capital & building funds to 

their traditional levels if year-end contributions support this.  Friends also suggested that, in 2019, a review of possible 
building and improvement plans is needed. 

For Meetinghouse and Land Cmte, Kim reported various items: 

a) She noted that this is the 20th anniversary of having members of the Wimbush family (Belinda and Jeannie) providing 

maintenance support at AFM. We are very grateful for their dedicated support to our community. 

b) She also reported that Nan. E. will leave our kitchen subcommittee after many years of incredible service and that 

Cecile has agreed to be a new Building Use Coordinator (BUC) together with Sheryl Grier.   Friends welcomed these 

service transitions. 

c) Kim also reported that we soon will have a new online “Care Of The Meetinghouse Reminder System” with a list of 
tasks to be attached, thanks to efficient programming by Sheryl. And, as a new efficiency measure, we now have six new 

mailboxes in the AFM office—all assigned already.  

d) Kim noted that our new recycling service will start this Tuesday via Anne Arundel County government, which will 

allow recycling of a greater range of items than the City of Annapolis. We can empty Meeting House bins into the large, 
blue, wheeled recycling can that usually will stay outside the kitchen door. MHL will have a plan to get this to the curb by 

Tuesday mornings.  

e) As to our stewardship of the sculpture left to AFM by Carol Brantley, we discussed that this is a sculpture carved from 

local stone by an artist renowned in Zimbabwe, where there is a Quaker meeting.  Friends are reminded that we should be 

protective of the statute and not use it for a support, to lean on, etc.   MHL will discuss possible later moving of the statue 
indoors; preliminarily, we also have discussed placing it in the Memorial Garden, the Bartram Garden, or in the foyer, 

especially if there comes a time that we have more space.  Outdoor care may involve oiling it on a hot, sunny day. Further 

MfB discussion, including an announce list request for input,  also will take place before a final placement decision is 

made.  

f) Finally, after lengthy discussions, MHL proposes a new, 24” x 36” sign to say  

Religious Society of Friends (Quakers) 

351 Dubois Road 

www.annapolisfriends.org 

This will be installed below a larger sign that says “Annapolis Friend Meeting,” replacing the small sign with hours of 
worship. Our old sign has been in use for about 25 years.   MHL will consider adding the worship times on a separate 

sign, on fliers, and this will continue to be available on the webpage. Friends approved this new sign. 

Our Clerk thanked everyone for their participation with the understanding that our Clerk and Recording Co-Clerks would 

finalize these minutes. 
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-These minutes respectfully submitted – P. Caroom & Ellen McBride , Recording Clerks 

 

Back to top 

 

 

 

Meeting For Business Attachments Below: 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

2019 Budget 2nd Read 

Slate 2019 Final 
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        Annapolis Friends Meeting                     

Committees, Officers & Representatives for 2019 

 

 Committee positions are volunteer with two-year terms beginning in January--e.g., (19) means that a member will serve starting in January 2019 and 

complete the term end December 2020. A term in which a member has served as clerk is designated by an  underline.  

 

Clerk:  Martha Baer (19)                                            Asst. Clerk:  Karen Cunnyngham (19) 

Treasurer:   Sue Podolin (14)(16)(18)                       Recording Clerk:   Phil Caroom (14)(16)(18)    

Co-Treasurer:   Julie Rouhi (18)                               Asst. Recording Clerk:  Ellen McBride (19) 

Asst Treasurer:   Francis Wayne  (19)                            Recorder:   Karen  Cunnyngham (17)(19) 

 

Childrens’ Religious Education:   Co-Clerks:  Jenn DeLorge McKeown (19) and Tim Mullady (19)                                                              

Members:  Denise Figueiredo (12)(14)(16)(18), Suzanne Spoor (14)(16)(18), Sarah Stein (19) 
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Subcommittees:    Nursery Coordinator:    Cairn Krafft (19) 

                             Homeschooling Subcommittee: Clerk:  Kimberly Benson (11)(13)(15)(17)       

                             First Day School Librarian:  Suzanne Spoor (14)(16)(18) 

                             BYM Educational Resources :  Kim Finch (11)(13)(15)(17) 

 

Library Committee:  Co-Clerks:  Dot Walizer (16)(18)  and Susan Dapkunas (15)(17)(19) 

Members:  Evalina Erickson (16)(18), Martha Lurz (17)(19),, Nan Elsbree (19) 

Subcommittees:  Friends Writing Together:  Facilitator: Dotty Doherty (09)(11)(13)(15)(17)(19) 

 

Meetinghouse and Land:  Co-Clerks:  Bob Bruninga (12)(14) (15)(17)(19) and  Kim Finch (15)(17)(19) 

Members:   Doug McClelland (12)(14)(16)(18), Ron DeAbreu (16(18), Scott Taylor (16)(18), Peter Taylor (16)(18),  

                   Van Vogel (16)(18), Stephen Poe (19)  

Subcommittees:  Hospitality Subcommittee:  Marcia Ormsby (16)(18), Pat Else (13)(15)(17)(19), Margaret Candler (18), 

                                                                         Peter Meredith (19) 

                            Building Use Coordinator (BUC):  Sheryl Grier (18) 

                            Co-BUC:  Cecile Taylor (19) 

                            Ad hoc Building for the Future Committee:  Kim Finch (15)(17), and others 

 

Ministry & Worship:  Co-Clerks:  Tom Wolfe (17)(19) and Ellen McBride (18) (19) 

Members:  Elise Albert (15)(17)(19), Lynada Johnson (17)(19),  Peter Meredith (19) 

Subcommittees:  BYM Contact:  Jenn DeLorge McKeown 

                            Quarterly Meeting Contact:   Jenn DeLorge McKeown 

                            Interchange Contact:   Pat Schenck   

                            Quaker History & Heritage (since 08): Kim Finch 

                            Quaker Burial Ground: Phil Caroom (13)(15)(17)(19) 

                            Silent Retreat Convener:  Jean Christianson 

                            Spiritual Friends Group Convenor: Kit Hanley 

                            Deconstructing Racism Convener: Jean Christianson 
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Nominating Committee: Clerk: Wes Jordan (19) 

Members: Nancy Jo Steetle (12)(14)(16)(18), Susan Dapkunas (14)(16)(18), Patty Robinson (15)(17)(19), 

                 Barb Thomas (19) 

 

Outreach:  Co-Clerks:  Lee Lougee (when in town), Diane Evartt (16)(18)(19) and Margaret Holmes (19) 

Members:  Sheryl Grier (18), Arielle Jordan (18), Cecile Taylor (19), Pat Hertzler (19) 

Subcommittees:  Directory:  Wes Jordan (16)(18) 

                             Web Manager:  Sheryl Grier (18) 

                           E-mail List Manager:  Doug McClelland (15)(17)(19)  

                           Newsletter Editor:  Susan Wolfe (16)(18) 

                           GAIN  Representative:   vacant 

                           Calendar:  Mary Barbera 

 

Pastoral Care:  Co-Clerks:  Patty Robinson (18) and Kit Hanley (18)(19) 

Members:  Nancy Jo Steetle (11)(13)(15)(17)(19), Minette Clarke-Swindle (18), Barb Thomas (19) 

Subcommittee:   Quaker Dudes:  Karl Richmond (10)(12)(14)(16)(18) and Phil Caroom (16)(18) 

 

Under the care of Pastoral Care:  Fifth Night Light:  Mary Barbera 

 

Peace & Social Concerns:  Clerk:  Mary Dadone (17)(18) 

Members:  Jeanne Ward (16)(18), Ann Riggs (17)(19), Bonnie Peregoy (19) 

Subcommittees:  Peace & Justice Center:   Clerk:  Sheila Murdoch (19) 

                           AFSC contact:  vacant 

            FCNL contact:  Jeanne Ward 

                           Lighthouse Shelter Co-liaisons:  Marcia Ormsby (07)(09)(11)(13)(15)(17)(19) and Sue Podolin (17)(19) 

                           Lighthouse Board:  Sue Podolin (15.5)(17)(19) 

            Friends of the Lighthouse Board:  Sheila Murdoch (19) 

                           William Penn House Contact:  vacant 
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                           Climate Stewards of Greater Annapolis representative  Wes Jordan 

                           MAJR representative:  Pat Schenck 

 

Under the care of PSC:  Green Team:  Kimberly Benson and Carl Benson 

                  All participants welcome 

 

 Quaker Market:  Clerk: Cairn Krafft (12)(14)(16)(18)  

                               Members:   Margaret Holmes (07-12) (13)(15(17)(19),  Pat Else (14)(16)(18), Jean Christianson (14)(16)(18),                                             
                                   Francis Wayne (16)(18), Ruth Slavin (16)(18), Al Baumann (19)                             

 

Stewardship & Finance:  Clerk: Phil Caroom (16)(17) (19) 

Members:  Phyllis Singer (16)(18), Carl Benson (16)(18),  Wes Jordan (19) 

                 Ex officio:  Sue Podolin  (13)(15)(17)(19) and Julie Rouhi (18) 

 

Trustees:  Clerk:  Jack Lahr (14)(16)(18)  

Members:  Wes Jordan (15)(17)(19), Karen Cunnyngham (18), Martha Baer (19) 
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HOW TO SUBMIT NEWSLETTER ITEMS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

o Please submit items for the calendar and brief descriptions of events by end of day the Monday after Meeting for 
Business. 

o Susan W is the editor of the Annapolis Friends Newsletter. Please send any items for inclusion in the 
newsletter to her at  annapolisfriendsmeeting@gmail.com. Please include the word “Newsletter” in the 
subject heading of your email 

o Friends also are asked to watch your email for announcements of meetings and to listen for 
announcements at the rise of meeting. 

o Event and activity organizers, please also post your announcements on the bulletin board for those who do 
not use electronic mail! 

o The Announce and Discuss Email Lists have been replaced with AFMAnnounce at GoogleGroups. Please email 
announcements to afm-announce@googlegroups.com. If you need to be added to the GoogleGroup, please 
email Doug at afmeeting34@gmail.com  or send a request to join by visiting 
https://groups.google.com/forum/#!forum/afm-announce  

mailto:annapolisfriendsmeeting@gmail.com
mailto:afmeeting34@gmail.com
https://groups.google.com/forum/#!forum/afm-announce
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CONTACT INFORMATION 

ANNAPOLIS FRIENDS MEETING 
Address: 351 DuBois Road, Annapolis, MD 21401 
Telephone: 410-573-0364 
Website: www.annapolisfriends.org  
Clerk: Wes J (wesjordan@comcast.net) 
Building Use Coordinator: BUC@annapolisfriends.org 
Newsletter Editor: Susan W (annapolisfriendsmeeting@gmail.com) 
 
Back to Top 
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